
Editorial 

 

Dear SV Members and SV Youth 
 

A new year is upon us! One thing that’s for certain is that we’ve never 
been so excited for an old year to pass and for our hopes and wishes to 
come true in January. 
 
In 2021, we all hope to pursue our beloved hobby with our two- and four-
legged friends just like we were used to doing: healthy, full of vigour and 
with plenty of opportunities to meet in person. 
 
But it seems that it will still take time and patience before things get back 
to a more normal state, so I would like to ask all of you for your 
perseverance and understanding. But also, for diverse and creative ideas 

and solutions to make the most of the current situation! 
 
For me personally, it was encouraging to find out how many members and heads of youth devoted 
themselves to our club, our community and also our SV Youth over the past year. Exciting and fun 
youth work formats were created under the most difficult conditions, such as LG Baden’s digital tent 
camp and the ‘toilet paper challenge’ of the youth at LG Waterkant. 
 
Our traditional events now need a creative perspective and maybe even an unconventional approach 
or two. With this in mind, the Youth Committee has dealt intensively with the planning of the next 
German Youth and Junior Championship, in order, if possible, to ensure that SV’s most important 
youth event can take place. You can read exactly how we envision this for 2021 inside this issue 
(page 10). 
 
I wish all of us enough motivation to stay on the ball, and I hope that we will see each other again 
soon in person! 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Daniela Thoring 
Association Head of Youth 


